
RESEARCH CORPORATION 
DIVISION OF GRANTS 

405 LEXINGTON AVENUE 

NEW YORK 17 

VICE 

CHARLES H. SCHAUER 

PRESIDENT and SE;CRETARY 

February 19, 1960 
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Ionosphere Service 
Box 80l-H, G.P.O. 
Hobart, Tasmania, Australia 

Dear Grote: 

I can't be entirely certain what is cooking with 
the Loran equipment but possibly it has moved off dead 
center. Only time will tell, however. 

I think that any hesitancy on the part of the 
Green Bank people, administrative or otherwise, may relate 
to complete uncertainty as regards your own plans. They, 
of course, are interested and concerned only with activities 
to be undertaken at Green Bank and, I would gather, have no 
definite expectations of activities or financing for your 
work in the current budget period. I must confess to more 
than a little uncertainty as far as any schedule of plans 
is concerned as well. I have a somewhat kaleidoscopic 
impression of a permanent fold-up on Maui, to be followed 
by a visit here and a return to Tasmania, thence to 
Macquarrie Island. I have no impression of the time 
schedule which may be involved in this, and I am looking 
forward to our next chance to get together for a little 
long-range planning. 

There is an outside chance of my being in Hawaii 
sometime between March 10 and 20, en route back from the 
Philippines. If this works, I would expect to work in an 
expedition to Maui for a look at the installation. I wonder 
too if by some far outside chance your travels would take 
you to that location around that time. A personally con­
ducted tour would be wonderful. If I go, I will be leaving 
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here on or shortly after March first. I hope I'll hear 
from you before t~en. 

My felicitations on the Henry Norris Russell 
lecture. I am sure it is an honor to be appreciated 
despite any stuffed shirt aspects such things necessarily 
include. 

Very best wishes from us all and fond hopes of 
seeing you before too long. 

Sincerely, 

~ 
Charles H. Schauer 
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